
 
Ready, Respectful, Resilient, Responsible, Resourceful, Reflective 

 

Mayfield Messenger 
22nd February 2023  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear parents and carers, 
A message from Mr Howard 

“Follow the three R’s. -Respect for self. -Respect for others. -Responsibility for all your actions.” Dalai Lama 

Welcome back! I hope that you all had a good half term break. The week started with my assembly which focussed on 
one of our 6 R’s – ‘Responsible’ which linked to another – ‘Respect’.  
 
After introducing ‘The UN Convention on the Rights of the Child’ we all recognised the importance of also being aware 
of our RESPONSIBILITIES, to ensure that everyone can enjoy their human rights. The children thought about their 
responsibilities in school. These were some of their responses. 
We (children) have the responsibility to: 

• make the most of our education and encourage others to develop their abilities. This includes arriving to school 
and individual classes on time and attending classes with whatever equipment is necessary. 

• show respect to others, not hurt others or treat them badly. This included, understanding that any negative 
language, has a negative impact on others whether we can see it or not.  

• show expected behaviours in class, in corridors, the canteens, the outside areas etc. This includes positive 
language choices, politeness and walking calmly. 

• take care of our school building and equipment. This included putting your own rubbish in the bin and taking 
care of your books with your very best presentation. 

I look forward to hearing how this work on responsibility continues beyond school.  
Have a great weekend. 

Be kind week 
20 pupils took part in a litter pick within the local 
community, at College Park. Thank you to Mrs 
Reid, Mr Campbell and our amazingly kind pupils 
for looking after our environment. 
 

 

 

Soup anyone? 

It was great to see our Year 8 pupils engaged with their 

cooking in technology this week. 

The environment was calm and purposeful and all of 

the pupils were so supportive of each other. We really 

do have some potential chefs! 

The smell of the technology room was amazing. I am certain 

the soup tasted just as good. Thank you Mrs Rogers for 

allowing me to pop in. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Become a teaching assistant 

· Date: Tuesday 28 February 
· Venue: Portsmouth Central Library (third floor) 
· Time: 10am - 2pm (Choose one of two sessions 
10am - 11:45am / 12pm - 2pm) 

Learn how to become a teaching assistant in 
Portsmouth 

There will also be an opportunity to view 
learning support vacancies. Attend one of two 
sessions (10am - 11:45am) and (12pm - 2pm).  

 

Parenting support: 

 

Confirmation of Strike day (Thursday 2nd March 

2023) - Partially closed  

The school will be open to; 

 Year 11 pupils for period 1 and 2 mock 

exam 

 Pupils with a current Education, Health 

and Care Plan 

 Pupils eligible for Free School Meals 

during lunch time only 

The full letter explaining the detail will be sent out 

alongside the Mayfield Messenger. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Do you have a child or young person with special education 
needs and or disabilities? 
  
The Portsmouth Local Offer needs your help in developing 
new services for families in the city. They are asking for 
parents/carers to complete a survey about their experiences 
of accessing services in Portsmouth. 
  
If you could spare some time, please visit the website for 
more details. Go to:  www.portsmouthlocaloffer.org/survey 
 

Apply for free school meals 
It is not too late for parents to apply for free school 
meals and be eligible for these vouchers.  
 
Parents and carers can apply through this link on the 
PCC website  
 
School meals - Portsmouth City Council or complete a 
paper form that is available at Reception.  

 

 
 

 

MHST parent workshop 
Parent Workshop on Anxiety! 
Delivered by mental health professionals. 
 
This was such a popular event that it has been fully 
booked! 
 
For those who are attending on Tuesday 28th February, 
please arrive at 3.15pm in reception to sign in. Mrs John will 
meet parents for signing in and then she and Mrs Howard 
will take you upstairs for the start at 3:30pm. The session 
will finish at 4.30pm.  
Refreshments will be available. 
 

Senior Breakfast Club 

Our new senior section Breakfast Club has proved 

very popular this week.  There is free cereal and 

toasted bagels with butter, jam or honey available 

every morning in the main canteen from 7.45am till 

8.35am.   

Please come in early and make sure that you have a 

good breakfast before school starts. 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.portsmouthlocaloffer.org%2fsurvey&c=E,1,DF_iF1_DAVlwo7xzFjVy2BpdDgWM2DQ5fHXlpGjM0zFuE42kvOr5-4wTdQjIrBHjbm7jYj8bH19mNTyuxMPG-g7a0sS7t0nAPF-5YyebfEtiJQ,,&typo=1
https://www.portsmouth.gov.uk/services/schools-learning-and-childcare/schools/school-meals/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spotlight on Safeguarding 

At Mayfield we have many well trained and experience staff to help and support you and your family with different issues 

in school. Meet the team here: 

 



This week’s successes outside of Mayfield are; 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Share your child’s success outside of Mayfield 

If your child/ren have achieved something over the weekend or during the week, please share a picture and a 

brief description of the success. This could appear in the next Mayfield Messenger. 

Please send these to    general@mayfield.portsmouth.sch.uk 

Unfortunately, we will not be able to share all of these. However, we will use them to contribute to a beyond 

Mayfield display.  

We look forward to seeing you all again on Monday 

 

Congratulations to Eric in Year 3 who has 

been practising kick boxing for four years and 

has recently achieved his demi-green belt. 

Well done to all of the pupils and staff who took part in 

the Senior Section Dance Live competition this week. 

You did yourselves and the school proud: 

Mississippi and Yangtze classes have been having a 
wonderful time at Minstead this week. The children have 
really risen to their challenge of their first residential, such 
as making their own beds. It is Danube’s turn to go on 
Monday. 

Well done to Rhian in Year 5 who completed her 25th Park 

Run on her 10th birthday. 
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